
Take Home TuesdaY 11/30/2021
UPCOMING EVENTS:
December 1st: 3-5th graders Eucharistic Adoration-2:25 pm Church
December 1st: First Reconciliation-6:30 pm Church
December 1st: Athletic Club Meeting-7:00 pm Cafeteria
December 8th: Immaculate Conception
December 9th: School Board meeting-6:00-6:30 Community Forum in Library

Email schoolboard@stbernardomaha.org if you would like to speak
December 13th: $2.00 Dress Down Day
December 15th: PK-2nd graders Eucharistic Adoration-2:25 pm Church
December 16th: Christmas Program- 2:00 and 6:30 pm Church
December 17th: Noon Dismissal/No PM Pre-K

QUICK LINKS:
Take Home Tuesday Submit a Request Google Form
Teacher Christmas Wish List
School Calendar

UPDATES AND REMINDERS

News:

Smart Watches and AirPods: We have never had smart watches or wireless headphones become a distraction or
be used inappropriately, however, we are seeing a lot of students not using these appropriately, so we will no longer
allow wireless/bluetooth earbuds to be used without a teacher’s approval for an educational reason and we will not
allow any smart watches. Not only have we found students listening to music throughout their entire day
unbeknownst to their teachers, but any test that is taken while wearing a smart watch is null and void, especially the
tests that are required of us by the state. If students are wearing wireless headphones without their teacher’s
approval, which would only be in the classroom, or if they are wearing a smartwatch, these will be confiscated until
the end of the day for the first offense and students will earn a demerit or color change. The second offense, a
parent will have to come pick up the item(s) and the student will earn a demerit or color change. After that, we will
handle technology misuse on a case by case basis in accordance with our Technology Acceptable Use Policy signed
at the beginning of the year.

Uniforms: Today is the first day after spirit wear pick up that students were required to be in uniform. Any student
not wearing their correct uniform will be sent to the office to call home to send in their correct uniform. If they do
not have a correct uniform, they will earn a demerit or color change for being out of uniform.

Hugs for Homebound: During this Advent season we enjoy time with friends and family, however, we have many
parishioners who are not able to be with their friends and family as they are homebound. This is a hard time of year
for people who are unable to leave their homes. They often feel alone and forgotten. Let’s not let that happen this
year. Please consider writing a Christmas card to our homebound parishioners. You can drop it off at school and
the rectory will send them out. See the attached flyer for more details.

Reminders:

Cold Weather and Recess: Winter is about here, so please send your students to school in winter coats, hats, and
gloves. Students will go outside for recess unless the outside temperature feels like 10 degrees or below. If they are
not properly dressed they would have to miss out on recess time which is vital to a successful day of learning.

Christmas Program CHANGES: Because of a communication error between the school and church, the day of the
Christmas program will be moved to Thursday, December 16th. Also, there has been a misunderstanding when it
comes to seating. We will not be kicking anyone out, but arriving late may mean you don’t get a seat and need to be
standing room only. Participants need to arrive by 6:15, please! Your child will sit with you and be called to the
sacristy when the group ahead of them is called up to perform. There will be an earlier rehearsal for those that can’t

mailto:schoolboard@stbernardomaha.org
https://forms.gle/aHJdgALkqR4ySTZ3A
https://sites.google.com/view/stbvirtualtree2020/wish-lists
https://www.stbernardomahaschool.org/wp-content/uploads/2021_22_School_Calendar.Updated.pdf


make it at 2:00 pm in the Church. We will also be Zooming the later performance for any relatives that are unable
to attend.

Non-perishable Food Drive: All classes are participating in a non-perishable food drive for the SVdP pantry across
the street put on by Student Council. Students are asked to bring a minimum of two items per person but bringing
more is encouraged! The class that brings in the most from each level (primary, intermediate, middle) will earn an
extra recess. Food drive goes until December 10th.

First Reconciliation: First Reconciliation will be at 6:30 on Wednesday, December 1st.

Build Back Better Help: Help St. Bernard's Childcare and Pre-K programs by telling Congress they should not
exclude Catholic schools in the Build Back Better federal program. This will severely limit parental choice when it
comes to where to send children. The Catholic Church has always stood by that parents should get a choice in what
type of care and schooling their child should receive, and the exclusion of Catholic schools from this federal
program will essentially tie the hands of many families. Tell Congress Not to Exclude Catholic Schools from Federal
Child Care and Pre-K Programs

All area Covid Clinics: Attached is a list of all the mobile Covid vaccine clinics for kids and adults 5 years of age and
older. This list has been provided by the Douglas County Health Department.

Christmas Mass: Middle school students are being asked to hand out books at the Christmas Masses. Middle school
students still need to get volunteer hours, and this would be a great opportunity to get a few, especially if you plan
on going to Mass anyway. We will need at least three, if not six, middle school students at each of the following
Mass times: 5pm Christmas Eve, 10pm Christmas Eve, 9am
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